
55499 Parking Pressures in Fettes Area - TRO/24/11C  

Please provide details (specifically the number of consultation responses) from the 

consultation described on: 

https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/parking/strategic-parking-review-1/3 

'having identified parking pressures in the Fettes area, we asked for public feedback, which 

told us that residents can struggle to find parking near their homes, and that there are issues 

with long-term parking of non-resident vehicles and inconsiderate or dangerous parking.' 

The requested information is provided in the Transport and Environment Committee report of 

8 December 2022, entitled “Strategic Review of Parking – Results of informal consultation 

for Phases 3 and 4”. The report is available on our Strategic Parking Review Committee 

Reports Page, although you can also access it directly at Item 7.4 - Strategic Review of 

Parking - Results of Informal Consultation on Phases 3 and 4.pdf.  

The report on the results of the consultation on Phases 3 and 4 of the Review (within which 

the Fettes area is included), along with breakdowns of respondent numbers, is provided in 

the appendices of the Committee report. 

This relates to TRO/24/11C and given that you the link from 

https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/parking/strategic-parking-review-1/3 to 

https://consultation.appyway.com/edinburgh-city does not include at this time ANY DETAILS 

of TRO/24/11C, this will be also be subject to formal complaint and escalation via my elected 

member for lack of transparency any failure to provide this information within the timescales 

to respond to the consultation on TRO/24/11C will be subject to legal dispute. 

The webpage at https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/parking/strategic-parking-review-1/3 was 

produced to provide information related to the TRO proposals and consultations in the Fettes 

area and the B1, B4 and B5 Priority Parking Areas. The page went live on 5 June 2025, with 

the statutory consultations opening the following day. The webpage provides all relevant and 

required information regarding TRO/24/11C and the other current TRO proposals. 

Furthermore, a pinned link to all current Live TRO consultations (including TRO/24/11C) is 

on all Strategic Parking Review pages (except for Page four). 

It should be noted that the Council received responses to the TRO/24/11C consultation via 

our online consultation site on 6 June 2025 (which was the first day of the consultation 

period), indicating that information regarding the proposal and the related consultation was 

live online. If you require assistance with navigating our online consultation or any web 

resources, please contact us at ControlledParkingZone@edinburgh.gov.uk. 
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